

Federal Communications Commission Washington, D.C. 20554

April 30, 2013

Northern Broadcasting Company, Inc. 126 Glen Street Glens Falls, NY 12801

Re:

WNCE, Glens Falls, NY Facility ID No. 450

Dear Licensee:

This is with respect to the letter dated March 12, 2013, ("Letter") from the Video Division to the above-named Licensee, regarding WNCE's apparent failure to comply with the Station's online public file requirements. As a result of the Station's response to the Letter, it is now in compliance with the public file issues raised in the Letter. As a result, that inquiry is now closed. Thank you for your attention to this matter, and please contact Peter Saharko by email at peter.saharko@fcc.gov or by telephone at 202-418-1856 should you have additional questions.

Sincerely,

Hossein Hashemzadeh, Deputy Chief Video Division, Media Bureau